Pa Freestyle Board of Directors
Meeting Minutes August 31,2016

Attendees: Josh Szabo, Paul Cline, Andy Falk, Eric Antkiewicz, Chris Huffman, Jody Proudfit (PD)

[bookmark: _GoBack]New Business:
1. Uniform update. Order form is up and live on the website. Art work is being developed. PD is currently in discussion with sponsorship partners
2. Season Pass Raffle: PD has organized a table and volunteers for ticket sales at the preseason ski sales this weekend.
3. Fall Corn Party: Mark Duda and Eric Ankiewicz are in the initial stages of planning.
4. Coaches Season Ski Lockers: motion approved for payment.
5. 	B.O.D. insurance: renewal policy expected soon.
6. 	USSA State Championships event dates: PD has confirmed with Seven Springs management. Currently waiting for confirmation from Eastern Freestyle.
7. 	President’s meeting with Seven Springs management.
a. Meeting requested by Seven Springs management over concerns raised by few parents. Timing of these concerns and the people voicing concerns noted.
b. Management noted that they were very happy with PAFS on-snow professionalism. Specifically, management observed no issues with parents/athletes during the last ski ski season, noting this differs from the concerns presented to them.
c. President reviewed PFSA improvements since last meeting emphasizing communication, transparency, human resources (job description, employee hand books), coaching structure, coaching pay and funded travel expenses, parent committee development, B.O.D. recruitment, posting of B.O.D. minutes, club’s financials, social media sites, USSA Podium Club development, PFSA consultation for guidance with outside programs (Vail, Wasatch Freestyle,
d. Team Summit, KMS, SMS, Bristol, Holimont, Holiday Valley, NYSEF), a new Program Director who is focusing on competitive development across all disciplines, improved communications with Seven Springs management via Program Director and club president, and increased membership.
e. Seven Springs management reiterated they will not support a new freestyle club on the mountain, however, ski school will maintain their non-competitive freeride program.
f. Seven Springs management /PFSA agreed to have mutual respect in hiring coaches. It was discussed that two people, not active members of PFSA or Seven Springs, contacted PFSA coaches to offer employment in prospective freestyle program.
g. President discussed with management the PFSA “wishlist” going forward for both 
h. winter and summer training, location at resort for video review, improved equipment storage, skier/boardercross course development.
i. President discussed with Seven Springs management the governance committee’s issues and future movement on the items presented.
j. President discussed increased board member involvement in committee development and Program Director driving the program forward.
k. President discussed with Seven Springs management B.O.D. turnover and future.
l. Program Director to begin coach recruiting process for upcoming season.
m. B.O.D. discussed considered changes to B.O.D structure, will present to governance committee.
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